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University of

Dallas Rededicates

the Institute for
Religious and
Pastoral Studies
as the School of
Ministry

School of Ministry Designation
Reflects Important Position at the
University, Growing National
Reputation, and Expanded Areas
of Service in Meeting Theological
Education Needs

The University of Dallas has announced
that the Institute for Religious and
Pastoral Studies (IRPS) has been
rededicated the University of Dallas
School of Ministry. This new designation
reflects the School of Ministry’s important
position at the University, its growing
national reputation, and its expanded
areas of service in meeting the theological
education needs of the Catholic church.
The announcement was made during
the 20™ anniversary celebration on April
27, which featured a keynote address by
the Most Rev. William Friend, retired
Bishop of Shreveport, Louisiana, who was

instrumental in establishing the IRPS.

Dr. Frank Lazarus, University of Dallas
president, said, “On behalf of the
University of Dallas and its Board of
Trustees, I am proud to announce that

the Institute for Religious and Pastoral

Studies has earned the distinguished
designation of School of Ministry. This
School of Ministry designation reflects
the growth and development of the former
Institute for Religious and Pastoral Studies
as a theological education institution at
the University of Dallas. The IRPS has
established a reputation for excellence
in its field, experienced major growth
in the number of programs offered and
students enrolled during the last five years
and is expected to continue increasing its
leadership role in theological education

for the Catholic church.”

The School of Ministry is one of the
fastest growing graduate schools in its
field in the United States. Enrollment
in its five master’s degree programs has
increased from 26 students in 2002 to
130 students in 2007. Enrollment in
its Catholic Biblical School’s certificate
program has increased from 70 students in
2002 to more than 620 in 2007, making it
the largest program of its kind among all
Catholic universities in the United States

based on 2007 enrollment numbers.

Additionally, 100 students are enrolled in
its deacon and faith formation programs.

Enrollment in all its programs is projected

Bishop Friend speaks at the
Anniversary Celebration

to double to more than 1,600 in the next

four years.

Dr. Brian Schmisek, director of the
School of Ministry, said, “The School
of Ministry’s goal is to be recognized
internationally as a premier institution
for those seeking theological studies, faith
formation, pastoral skills and spiritual
growth. We have assembled an impressive
international faculty, formed strong
working relationships with dioceses, and
developed a certificate program through
our Catholic Biblical School to deliver
outstanding educational experiences for

all our students.”

The University of Dallas founded the
Institute for Religious and Pastoral
Studies in 1987 following a challenge by
Bishop Friend to “take a decisive role in
the theological formation and continuing

education of Catholic leaders.”

“Today, we are meeting the challenge
Bishop Friend established 20 years ago
by developing theological formation
and continuing education opportunities
for Catholic leaders and staff,” said

Schmisek.




More than 100 Students Graduate
from the Catholic Biblical School

On May 19, the Catholic Biblical School (CBS) of the University of Dallas School
of Ministry celebrated its second graduation with 102 students from 27 parishes
receiving certificates of program completion. By contrast, this is three times as

many as last year’s 31 graduates.

‘The ceremony was held in the Maher Athletic Center on the University’s campus
in Irving. The graduation ceremony included a Mass celebrated by the Most
Rev. Kevin Vann, Bishop of the Diocese of Fort Worth. Along with University
of Dallas President Dr. Frank Lazarus and School of Ministry Director Dr. Brian
Schmisek, Bishop Vann distributed certificates at the conclusion of the liturgy. A

congregation of more than 500 was present to celebrate with the graduates.

“Graduates of our Catholic Biblical School program are prepared to serve as leaders
in their parish communities because they have explored every book in the Bible
from an academic as well as spiritual perspective, studying the historical context,

literary style, and major themes,” said Schmisek. “Providing this comprehensive

educational outreach program reflects the School of Ministry’s commitment to

support the spiritual and professional development needs of the Church at the

Top: Graduates receive their certificates from Bishop Kevin Vann

local level. and Dr. Frank Lazarus Middie: Members of the 2007 graduating
class Below: Bishop Kevin Vann addresses the graduates and
This year’s class began the four-year program in the fall of 2003 and, for the first their familiee 4 ;

time, included students who completed their studies at sites in Fort Worth, as

well as in Dallas. Students in the CBS program study every book in the Old and
New Testament through a structured, four-year program. The program is designed
to enable lay people to strengthen their spiritual development, coordinate Bible

studies, and be a resource for others in their parish.

The graduates contributed over $8,000 to the Biblical School Scholarship
Fund.

The CBS began five years ago when 70 students enrolled for courses at three
parishes in the Diocese of Dallas. The next year, the CBS student body increased

to 200 students at nine host parishes. Today, more than 600 students are enrolled
at 27 host parishes in the Dallas and Fort Worth dioceses. Classes are offered in ~

English and Spanish through both classroom and online programs.




Focus on
Scholarship: New
CBS Workbooks
to be Published by
Paulist Press

Three Catholic Biblical School (CBS)
faculty members, Gene Giuliano, Sister
Dorothy Jonaitis and Angeline Hubert
have been working with School of Ministry

Director, Dr. Brian Schmisek, on revising

the workbooks used by the CBS.

In 2005, Paulist Press contracted with the
CBS faculty to create a new edition of each
workbook. The first-year workbook, newly
titled 7he Catholic Biblical School Program,
will be published in time for the fall classes
in September. Each year, from 2008-2010,
a new workbook will be published until

the set is complete.
Scholarship Shorts

Gene Giuliano led a 10-week
series of talks on Apocalyptic

Literature and the Book of Revelation
at St. Joseph’s Parish in Richardson,
Texas. He has also taught the following
programs and courses: a course on the
Johannine Literature in the Adult Faith
Formation/Deacon Formation Program
in Tyler, Texas; the courses Introduction
to Sacred Scripture and Introduction to
Theology in the Faith Formation Program
in Dallas, Texas; and Introduction to
Sacred Scripture, Introduction to the
Hebrew Scriptures, The Minor Prophets
and The Major Prophets in the Deacon
Formation Program in Fort Worth, Texas.
Giuliano will also attend the Catholic
Biblical Association meeting in Santa

Clara, California, in August.

Angeline Hubert led a 10-

week series of talks on the

Deuterocanonical Books of the Bible at
St. Joseph’s Parish in Richardson, Texas.
She also gave a retreat to the RCIA group

Dr. Brian Schmisek
and the CBS faculty editing the
new workbooks for Paulist Press

at St. John the Evangelist Parish and a
workshop on the Bible for the members
of CARE, a group of religious educators
in the Dallas, Texas, area. Hubert will also
attend the Catholic Biblical Association
meeting in Santa Clara, California, in

August.

Sister Dorothy Jonaitis, ODR,

D.Min. presented a paper
at the Society of Biblical Literature
regional meeting in Dallas, Texas, titled,
“Apocalyptic Literature and Dramatic
Imagination.” This summer Jonaitis and
the Biblical School faculty will be leading
“Introduction to the Bible” workshops

throughout the Metroplex.

Sister Dorothy Jonaitis, OP,
D.Min., has published an article
on Good Friday in the March edition of
The Preacher: The Journal of the College of

Preachers.

Father Patrick Madden will
attend the Catholic Biblical

Association meeting in Santa Clara,

California, in August.

Dr. John Norris presented a

paper in Madrid, Spain, on
November 18, 2006, at the 8th Annual
Catholics in Public Life Conference at
the Universidad San Pablo. His paper

was titled, “Respeto para el alma del

residente extranjero: reflecciones sobre
las responsabilidades del individuo
catélico y del pueblo contempordneo.” In
July, Norris is presenting a paper at the
International Society of Biblical Literature
conference in Vienna, Austria, titled,
“The Power and Danger of Allegory:
Augustine’s Interpretation of the Jews
in His Preaching.” He is also presenting
a paper at the International Patristics
Conference in Oxford, England, in August
titled, “From Divine to Human: Changes
in the Patristic Significance of Jesus” Birth

from a Virgin.”

Dr. Matthew Ogilvie is

attending the annual meeting

of the Australian Catholic Theological
Association in July where he will present
a paper on “Teaching Theology Online:
Technological and Pedagogical Issues in
Globalizing Theological Education.” A
version of the paper will be published
in the Australian Ejournal of Theology.
Ogilvie is also co-authoring a paper
with Dr. Marcy Brown-Marsden chair
of the biology department at University
of Dallas, titled, “Teaching Evolution in
Catholic Universities.” The paper will be
presented at the meeting of the Oxford
Round Table in June and published in 7ke
Forum on Public Policy: A Journal of the
Oxford Round Table.




Focus on Scholarship: Dr. Brian Schmisek

Dr. Brian Schmisek is presenting two
papers at the annual International Meeting
of the Society of Biblical Literature (SBL),
which is meeting in July 2007 at the

University of Vienna in Austria.

“The Body of His Glory: Resurrection
Imagery in Philippians 3:21”

In his letter to the Philippians, Paul uses a
rhetorical flourish to conclude his polemic
against Judaizing Christians. The thrust of
his argument in 3:20-21 is that Christians
live by the power of Christ, derived from
the Father, and not by the power of flesh.
At the end of this rhetorical comparison,
Paul adds a phrase about the effect of the
resurrection of Christ, namely, that Christ
will transform these lowly bodies of ours
into the likeness of the body of his glory.
This is not the main point of his argument,
but a rhetorical flourish that brings the
argument to a close. When asked later (1
Corinthians) to describe the nature of the
resurrection in terms of soma, he offers
an oxymoron, soma pneumatikon. Paul
uses “body of his glory” only once, and
when he has the chance to use it again
(1 Corinthians 15), he does not. This
shows that the term was not central to his

teaching about the resurrection. Rather,

Focus on Scholarship:

Rev. Jerome T. Walsh

he uses it in Philippians to express the
existence that Christ shares in the radiant
presence of God that will also be shared

by the Philippians.

“Resurrection of the Flesh or Resurrection

of the Dead?”

Since the New Testament era, Christian
theologians have attempted to define the
resurrected body. At times antagonists
who denied the resurrection caused
this desire for a definition. At other
times, theologians addressed the topic
in commentaries on Scripture, without
any reference to an ongoing denial. What
is significant is that, from a very early
period in church history, theologians
began to speak of resurrection of the
flesh instead of resurrection of the dead.
Resurrection of the flesh does not appear
in the New Testament; resurrection of the
dead does. This paper explores the theme
of resurrection in the New Testament,
traces some developments of the concept
in history, and concludes by positing
theological limits to our discussion of

resurrection based on biblical data.

Dr. Schmisek also presented, “The
Apostles Creed: Articles of Faith for the

21st Century,” at the annual meeting

Rev. Jerome T. Walsh

The School of Ministry is pleased to
announce the following new text by Rev.
Jerome T. Walsh, the retiring holder of the
Tschoepe Chair of Homiletics:

Abab: The Construction of a King (Collegeville,
Minnesota: Liturgical Press, 2006).

His new work focuses on Ahab of Israel,
who was king in the mid-ninth century
BCE, and approaches him using narrative
criticism and source and redaction

criticism.

Qur most reliable historical sources

present a sketchy but generally positive

Dr. Brian Schmisek

of the National Catholic Educational
Association in Baltimore, Maryland, on
April 10. In his presentation, Schmisek
examined how the 12 articles of the
Apostle’s Creed convey profound elements
of Catholic faith. Yet, the creed makes no
mention of sacraments. Participants in
this session explored the creed and its
applicability today, and were challenged
to find new meaning and insight into this
most ancient articulation of faith through
questions such as, “What did the articles
mean when they were written? What
do they mean to a post-modern culture?
How do we teach and live them in and

outside class?”

picture of Ahab as a stabilizing and
successful political leader. By contrast,
a derailed narrative criticism of Ahab
in the Hebrew Bible yields a generally
negative portrayal of his character, though
with some surprisingly positive elements
concealed in the background of the text.
Since source and redaction criticism
concentrate on the gradual development
of written traditions as they are passed
on from generation to gencration, they
offer an apt tool to investigate how the
apparently positive historical figure of
Ahab was transformed into the negative

one of our present biblical text.




School of Ministry
Holds Conference
to Explore New

Text from USCCB

The University of Dallas
School of Ministry held

a conference on March
: 23-24 to discuss and
éxplore the document Co-Workers in
the Vineyard of the Lord: A Resource
for Guiding the Development of Lay
Ecclesial Ministry. The conference
was held at the University of Dallas
and sponsored by a grant from

the United States Conference of
Catholic Bishops (USCCB).

The keynote speaker on March 23
was Dr. Ed Hahnenberg, theological
consultant during the production
of Co-Workers in the Vineyard of
the Lord. Hahnenberg is assistant
professor of theology at Xavier

University in Ohio.

Dr. Mary Gautier, senior research
associate at the Center for Applied
Research in the Apostolate (CARA)
at Georgetown University, spoke on
the topic of “Exploring National

‘Trends in Lay Ecclesial Ministry.”

Additional speakers of note were
Dr. Amy Hoey, RSM, project
coordinator for the U.S. Conference
of Catholic Bishops, who spoke on
“The Forging of the Document: From
Idea to Publication,” and Dr. Geri
Telepak, director of the Department
of Formation and Evangelization for
the Diocese of Austin, Texas, who
spoke on “Technology in the Service

of Formation.”

2007 Landregan Lecture Featuring Address
by Dr. Miguel Diaz set for November 3

The 2007 Landregan Lecture at the
University of Dallas will be held on
November 3 and will feature an address
by Dr. Miguel Diaz, associate professor
of theology at Saint John’s University in

Collegeville, Minnesota.

Before moving to Saint John’s University,
Diaz served as academic dean at St. Vincent
de Paul Regional Seminary in Boynton
Beach, Florida. Diaz was elected to the
steering committee of the Association of
Theological Schools deans and is a member
of the Chief Academic Officers Society of
the United States and Canada, the board
of the Academy of Catholic Hispanic
Theologians in the United States, and the
board of the Catholic Theological Society
of America. He earned the doctorate in
theology from the University of Notre

Dame in South Bend, Indiana.

Diaz is widely published. He wrote
On Being Human: U.S. Hispanic and
Rahnerian Perspectives (Orbis Books,
2001), which was named Best Book of
the Year by the Princeton Theological

Seminary, and co-edited From the Heart

Dr. Brian Schmisek meets with
Barbara and Steve Landregan

of Our People: Explorations in Systematic
Theology (Orbis Books, 1999). He also
wrote “Reading the Signs of the Time:
A U.S. Hispanic Perspective on the
Future of Theological Education,” which
appeared in New Horizons in Theology,
edited by Terrence W. Tilley (Orbis Books,
2005), and “Theological Anthropology,”
which appeared in Handbook of Latinalo
Theologies, edited by Edwin D. Aponte
and Miguel A. De La Torre (Chalice Press,
2006).

The Landregan Lecture was inaugurated
in 1999 to honor Steven T. Landregan,
UD alumnus, prominent churchman,
former editor of the Zéxas Catholic, and
patron of permanent deacons in the
Diocese of Dallas. Speakers are nationally
prominent figures whose area of expertise
reflects the many interests that have
animated Landregan throughout his long,
distinguished and continuing career of

service to the Church in North Texas.




Bishop Kevin Farrell and President Frank

Lazarus “walking together in faith” at
graduation in May

“Walking Together in Faith” Theme of

Ministry Conference on September 6-8

You can register online, in English or
Spanish, for the University of Dallas
Ministry Conference, which will be
held September 6-8 at the Westin Park
Central, in Dallas, Texas. The theme for
the 2007 conference is “Walking Together
in Faith/ Caminando juntos en la fe,” and
the keynote speaker will be Rev. Ronald
Rolheiser, OMI.

The University of Dallas Ministry
Conference will offer keynote lectures,
and breakouts sessions will be available in
both English and Spanish. There will be
the opportunity to network with national
level exhibitors, with local and regional
organizations, and to participate in various
publisher showcases. The afternoon of
September 6 has been dedicated to a clergy
session, followed by a reception for clergy,

conference presenters and exhibitors.

The conference is sponsored by the
University of Dallas School of Ministry
and the Diocese of Dallas, which has

previously sponsored an annual Ministry
Formation Day in late August. The School
of Ministry will expand on the efforts of
the Catechetical Office and provide a
Ministry Conference that will benefit all

ministers of the Church.

Pre-registration is strongly encouraged.
Note that the full-time or one-day
registration for either September 7 or
September 8 includes the Friday evening
keynote address and concert. There is
an option to purchase a Friday evening
banquet ticket. (See the web-site listed

below for prices.)

The Conference web-site features press
releases, the conference brochure and
registration forms. Online registration
is available through the web-site, where
you can find additional announcements
and information. The entire program,
including all of the speakers, is available

online at: www.UDallasConference.com.

Gospel Characters
Come to Life at
Bible Day Event

Some interesting visitors from the past
came to North Texas on April 21 when
a group of biblical characters stepped out
of the gospels and into the 21st century
at a Bible Day sponsored by the School
of Ministry’s Catholic Biblical School
(CBS). The day, which was held at St.

Joseph Parish in Richardson, Texas, was

facilitated by CBS instructors Gene

Giuliano and Angeline Hubert.

The characters, played by CBS students,
were so convincing that one young girl
in attendance asked her mother if they
really had come from biblical times. The
response from the 75 or more attendees
was overwhelmingly positive, and many
suggested that Bible Day become an

annual event.

Students who participated in the day were
Cindy Bird as Martha of Bethany, Marco
Castellon as John the Baptist, Marie Dussé
as the Samaritan Woman, John Glenn as the
Man Born Blind, Tracy Gomes as Pontius
Pilate, Pamela Hemphill as the woman
with a hemorrhage, Kimberly Johnson
as the woman caught in adultery, Carol
Kisill as the Syro-Phoenician Woman,
Sylvia Ledezma as a first century woman,
Carol Miller as the mother of James and
John, Rose Romero as Mary Magdalene,
Melissa Shamp as a first century woman,
Bill Sholar as Nicodemus, Milton Svetlik
as Anna, Brian Whitburn as Lazarus and

Mary Ziolkowski as Mary of Bethany.




Tschoepe

Homiletics Seminar

Held in January
2007

The School of Ministry sponsored
the second annual Tschoepe
Homiletics Seminar on January 8-12
at the University of Dallas. Keynote
speakers for the four evening sessions
were the Rev. Jorge Presmanes,
O.P; Sr. Honora Werner, O.P;
Reyv. Clarence Williams, C.Pp.S,;
and Dr. Toni Craven, Ph.D. In
addition, those who attended the
seminar participated in a variety
of small-group break-out sessions,
and listened to a panel discussion on
“The Person of the Preacher and the
Art of Preaching.”

The Tschoepe Homiletics Seminar
is co-sponsored annually by the
University of Dallas School of
Ministry and by the Tschoepe
Institute of the Diocese of Dallas
to promote excellence in preaching
by bringing together experts in
biblical studies, homiletics, theology
and pastoral ministry with clergy,
religious and laity who are involved
in liturgical and paraliturgical
ministries of the word. It honors
Bishop Thomas Tschoepe, the
ordinary of the Diocese of Dallas

from 1969 to 1990.

k Pinning Ceremony for the
Graduating class of 2006 & 2007

,___‘—‘,.

School of yMinistryy Students Receivé
Degrees at 2007 Commencement

A dozen graduates of the School of Ministry joined more than 250 University of Dallas
students as they received bachelor’s, master’s and doctoral degrees on May 20 during the
2007 spring commencement ceremony for the undergraduate Constantin College of Liberal

Arts, undergraduate College of Business and Braniff Graduate School of Liberal Arts.

The Most Rev. Kevin ]. Farrell, bishop of the Diocese of Dallas and chancellor of the
University, offered the invocation and benediction and presented graduation diplomas.
Dan Cruse, chairman of the Board of Trustees of the University, and Dr. Frank Lazarus,
president of the University, presided over ceremonies for one of the largest graduating
classes in the past five years. Rich Templeton, president and CEO of Texas Instruments,

delivered the commencement address.
May 2007 Graduates

Tommy Cordova, MRE ¢ Jean Yvette Crumly, MPM ¢ Jude Harrington, MTS ¢ Christina
Mendez, MCSL ° Lari Newman-Williams, MPM e (Pastoral Life and Administration) ®
Suot Ngo, CTS ¢ Jeffrey Rogalski, MTS e Christopher Sanders, MCSL e Sr. Peggy Szeljack,
MTS ¢ Angela Wolden, MTS

December 2006 Graduates

Joseph Allen, MTS ¢ Deborah Buckley, MTS ° Genevieve Dike, MCSL ¢ Naomi LaRue,
MTS e Ingrid L. Nunez-Riewerts, MTS ¢ Jeremiah Shiplov, MTS ¢ Joie Solove, MTS

August 2006 Graduates

Ann Borengasser, MTS e Kathryn Carruth, MCSL ¢ Linda Fitch, MCSL * Wendell Geiger, '
MTS e Ellen Lee Mechler, MPM (Family Ministry) ¢ Kathleen Park, MCSL ‘




Catholic Biblical School Goes Online

“This has been an incredible year for me. I
was not prepared to be this excited about
studying the Bible. It has really come alive

for me. Thank you.”

This comment was made by a Catholic
Biblical School (CBS) student after she
completed her first year of study. What
makes this comment particularly exciting
is that this student was one of 16 who
registered for the first online version of

the CBS program.

In September 20006, she and other online
students began a four-year journey into
sacred Scripture that would take them
through every book of the Bible. During
their first year of study, the first online
class covered the basics of the Old
Testament: Genesis through 2 Kings.
In September 2007, they will begin the
second year of their journey, a year that

will introduce them to the foundations

- Prof. Maria Pia Septién Ramirez

of the New Testament: Mark, Luke, Acts,
Paul’s letters, John, the Johannine letters

and the Book of Revelation.

The University of Dallas School of
Ministry began offering its CBS program
online as an outreach to those who are
unable to attend classes at CBS sites
because of distance or conflicts with
personal schedules. In 2006-07, students
from Texas, California, New Mexico,
Kansas and Missouri participated in online
courses. One student, who began the
school year attending classes at St. Michael
Church in Bedford, Texas, transferred to
the online program in November 2006,

because she moved to Australia.

Online students are responsible for the
same coursework as onsite students. They
use e-mail to submit written homework
and completed tests to the instructor and

they participate in an asynchronous online

~Catholic Biblical School in Spanish

“The Spirit animates every class where
the word of God is taught,” said Professor
Maria Pia Septién Ramirez. The same
Spirit was at work throughout the year
at the Catholic Biblical School (CBS) in
Spanish, where 106 students attended
weekly classes, shared their findings in
small group discussions, and listened to

lectures presented by the instructor.

“Thirty weeks went by very quickly,” said
Alex Perez, one of the students from the
class at Saint Mary of the Assumption in
Fort Worth, Texas. “We were learning so
much, and getting countless new insights
into Scripture that after each class we
would go back to our everyday life with

many new ideas to think about.”

discussion each week. They submit written
homework and participate in online
discussions for each lesson. Students are
also invited to join a real-time chat with
the instructor one evening a week. The
live chat session provides an opportunity
to ask questions, to share reflections and

to socialize.

Beginning September 2007, the Spanish-
speaking version of the CBS will also
be offered online. The CBS provides a
Catholic approach to understanding God’s
word and is intended for those wishing to
meet the Lord in a deeper way through
an in-depth study of sacred Scripture.
Information about the online version of
the CBS is available at www.udallas.edu/
ministry/cbs or by calling (972) 721-5105
or (888) 447-4777. Applications for the
2007-08 year are being accepted now.

“Now my husband and I have very
enriching conversations, I would relate
to him what I learned that week and we
would talk about it,” said Yeni Montoya
from the class of Saint John the Apostle
in North Richland Hills, Texas.

“We finish the year with a warm feeling in
our hearts and grateful to the Lord who
made this class possible for us. It was a
challenge to read Scripture, do homework
and make it to class on time every week.
But at the end of the day the course proved
to be great, and confirmed in my heart
the words of Deuteronomy: ‘the word is
very near you, in your mouth and in your
heart, that you may observe it,” added

another student.
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Save the Dates for Rome in 2008

The 2008 School of Ministry Summer
in Rome Program will offer students the
opportunity to earn up to nine graduate
credit hours while spending up to five
weeks on the University of Dallas’ beautiful

Rome campus.

The campus is located in the Alban hills
12 miles southeast of Rome, in a locale
called Due Santi, where tradition holds
that Saints Peter and Paul stopped along
the Appian Way. Courses are open to new
and current School of Ministry students,
visiting graduate students, or anyone

wishing to audit at least one course.

About 40 percent of the class time is
spent on “field trips” in and around the
city of Rome. During the evenings and on
weekends, you may explore Rome and the
surrounding area on your own, which is
an experience you will never forget. Ellen,
a student in the Rome Program of 2006,

offers the following description:

“This educational experience
affected me more profoundly
than I could have ever
imagined. When in Rome,
I was a pilgrim on a holy
journey. This took me by
surprise. I had embarked on the trip with
thoughts of education and vacation in my
head. I did not anticipate that it would be
such an overwhelmingly sacred experience. [
did not expect to have such feelings of awe,
nor so many emotional responses. The visits
to the various sites were very much of a ‘felt’
experience. I experienced Rome through my
senses and my emotions, and because of this
absorbed more than I could have ever learned
through a traditional classroom experience
alone. I was able to stand in the middle of
it all; see ancient sites; and smell, taste and
feel the damp, dank air of excavations. If
a picture is worth a thousand words, then
celebrating mass at the crypt of St. Peter,
the Scavi Tour, standing in the Colosseum,
San Clemente, the catacombs, and walking
the ancient Appian Way surely must equal

a million.”

Key Facts About UD’s School of Ministry and Catholic Biblical School

e The School of Ministry is one of the
only Catholic schools in the United
States that offers a comprehensive,
four-year Catholic Biblical School (CBS)
certification program. This program,
which covers every book of the Bible, is
also offered online and in both English
and Spanish.

e FEnroliment in the CBS’s certificate
program has increased from 70
students in 2002 to more than 620 in
2007.

e The School of Ministry is one of the
fastest growing graduate schools in its
field in the country.

e Enroliment in its five master’s degree
programs has increased from 26
students in 2002 to 130 in 2007.

e The University of Dallas School of
Ministry offers its entire Master of
Theological Studies degree online.

e More than 100 students are enrolled
in its deacon and faith formation
programs,

The School of Ministry offers the nation’s
only Summer in Rome study program
that is fully integrated into its master’s
degree programs. Courses are taught
at the University’s campus in Rome by
members of the School’s faculty and

other top theological scholars.

The CBS is the largest program of its
kind among all Catholic universities
in the United States based on 2007

enrollment numbers.




Bill Huebsch to
Teach in Fall 2007

The School of Ministry is proud to
announce that Bill Huebsch will be
teaching “Models of Catechesis” at the
University of Dallas during the fall 2007
semester. Huebsch is a Roman Catholic
theologian and prolific author, and a

nationally known speaker on catechesis.

Huebsch holds a bachelor’s degree in
religious studies and a master’s degree
in theological studies, both of which he
earned at the Catholic Theological Union
of Chicago. He is a popular workshop
facilitator and lecturer who has been
involved in religious education and
parish administration for over thirty years.
He served five years each as diocesan
administrator in the Dioceses of Crookston
and New Ulm, both in Minnesota, and for
many years as the Director of Religious
Education at St. Stephen Parish, in

Minneapolis, Minnesota.

In 1990, he founded the Vatican II project,
which seeks to help keep alive the spiritand
energy of the Council in today’s church
and world. He did so because he “realized
with great force that people simply did not
grasp the depth of this event, so I made
up my mind to help people understand it

better,” he explained.

For the past ten years he has worked in
Catholic publishing, helping to launch
“whole community catechesis.” He
now serves as President and Publisher
of Twenty-Third Publications in New
London, Connecticut. He is the author
of more than a dozen books, along
with numerous booklets, articles and
screenplays. Most recently, he has
published Whole Community Catechesis in
Plain English and The General Directory for
Catechesis in Plain English (Twenty-Third

Publications).

Andrew Hill, Daniel Luby, James McGill,
Juliet Mousseau and Juan Renddn

School of Ministry Welcomes New Faces

Andrew Hill, J.D. is the Assistant
Director of the School of Ministry. He
earned a bachelor’s degree in English and
Philosophy from St. Mary’s University,
and the Juris Doctor degree from Loyola
University. He is pursing a canon law
degree at Cardiff University’s Centre for
Law and Religion in Wales, where he
has specialized in Church property law.
Hill is a former senior lecturer of law
and ethics in the Graduate School of St.
Mary’s University, where he taught for
eight years and was the director of their
nationally recognized Service Learning

Center.

Daniel Luby, S.T.D. earned the doctorate
in Spiritual Theology from the Pontifical
University of St. Thomas Aquinas
in Rome, where he also earned the
Licentiate in Sacred Theology. He holds
a bachelor’s degree from the University
of Notre Dame, and a master’s degree in
Theology from the University of Dallas.
Dr. Luby was the long-time director of
the Office of Adult Formation, and most
recently the director of the Division of
Christian Formation, for the Diocese of
Fort Worth. He will hold the endowed
Tschoepe Chair of Homiletics beginning
in August 2007.

James McGill, M.A. earned a bachelor’s
degree in Philosophy from the Catholic
University of America in Washington,
D.C., and a master’s degree in Theology
from St. Patrick’s Seminary in Menlo

Park, California. Prof. McGill has

taught as an adjunct professor for the
Institute for Religious and Pastoral
Studies at the University of Dallas, and
has been an Instructor of Theology and
Sacred Scripture for the Greco Institute
in Shreveport, Louisiana, for over 15

years.

Juliet Mousseau, Ph.D. earned the
doctorate in Historical Theology at St.
Louis University in Missouri, where she
also earned a master’s degree in Historical
Theology. She graduated with honors
from Gonzaga University, in Spokane,
Washington, where her undergraduate
work was in Religious Studies and Music
Theory and Literature. Dr. Mousseau
taught as an assistant professor in the
Department of Theological Studies at
St. Louis University, and as an adjunct
professor at the Aquinas Institute of

Theology in St. Louis, Missouri.

Juan Rendén, M.A. earned a bachelor’s
degree in Philosophy and Letters from
the University of Dallas, and two master’s
degrees from the University of St. Thomas
in Houston, Texas, in Theological Studies
and Pastoral Studies. He is also certified
through the Clinical Pastoral Education
(CPE) program at the University of
Texas M. D. Anderson Cancer Center in
Houston, Texas. He has taught theology
in the permanent diaconate program
for the Diocese of Tyler and at Bishop
Thomas K. Gorman Catholic School, in
Tyler, Texas.
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Fall 2007 Courses

Weekday Courses: Classes start Wednesday September 5/end Thursday December 13

Course Number Title Day Times Room  Instructor
RPS*6334*SH1 Liturgical Leadership M 6:00 p.m. - 8:50 p.m. SHV Thomas
RPS*6321*01 0ld Testament M 7:00 p.m. - 9:50 p.m. B004 Schmisek
RPS*6312*01 Moral Theology TU 8:00 a.m.-10:50 a.m. | SB13 Ogilvie
RPS*6311*01 Liturgy and Sacraments TU 12:30 p.m.- 3:20 p.m. | C220 Mousseau
RPS*6377*01 Preaching the Lectionary TU 7:00 p.m. - 9:50 p.m. €239 Luby
RPS*6320*F1 Theological Reflection W 7:00 p.m. - 9:50 p.m. Plano Luby
RPS*6377*02 Women in Christian Tradition TH 7:00 p.m. - 9:50 p.m. 0239 Mousseau
RPS*6321*DL1 0ld Testament Web Web Madden
RPS*6377*DL1 Science and Theology Web Web Ogilvie
RPS*6377*DL2 Historical Theology Web Web Norris

SoM students taking the lifelong learning class must attend all six days. The course may be taken as
an elective for MTS students. October 2-3-4, 2007 & November 6-7-8, 2007

Course Number
RPS *6381*01

2007 & November 6-7-8, 2

Foundations and Practices of Lifelong
Faith Formation - October 2-3-4,

TU/W/TH| 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

007 ;

Room

Instructor

SoM students taking courses listed below must have the permission/signature of the instructor:

Course Number Title Day Times Room Instructor
RPS*5307*01 Death & Dying TUTH | 11:00 a.m.-12:20 p.m.| (€239 Novinski
RPS*5301*01 Christian Spirituality TUTH | 8:00a.m.-9:20 a.m. GL*E Powell
RPS*5334*01 Apologetics M 7:00 p.m. - 9:50 p.m. | Abbey Balas
RPS*6321*01 Pentateuch SA 9:00 a.m. - 11:50 a.m. | B202 Farkasfalvy
RPS*6333*01 Christology & Soteriology TUTH | 7:30 p.m. - 8:50 p.m. B202 Kereszty
RPS*6343*01 Cath Social Thought TUTH | 5:00 p.m.-6:20 p.m. | B202 Lowery
RPS*6377*01 Augustine on Scripture | 7:00 p.m. - 9:50 p.m. B202 Norris

Traditional Weekend Courses:

Course Number Title Day/Times Room Instructor

RPS*6311*02 Liturgy and Sacraments | FR 7:00 pm -9:50 pm e SA 8:00 am -10:50 am | GL*D | Mousseau
SA 12:00 pm -2:50 pm

RPS*6331*01 Pastoral Administration | SA 3:30 pm -6:20 pm e SU 8:00 am -10:50 am | GL*D | Luby &Hill
SU 1:00 pm -3:50 pm

RPS*6338*01 Models of Catechesis FR 7:00 pm -9:50 pm © SA 8:00 am -10:50 am GL*E Huebsch
SA 12:00 pm -2:50 pm

RPS*6312*02 Moral Theology SA 3:30 pm -6:20 pm e SU 8:00 am -10:50 am GL*E Ogilvie
SU 1:00 pm -3:50 pm

Weekend | August 24-26, Weekend Il September 14-16, Weekend Il October 12-14, Weekend IV November 2-4, Weekend V Nov 30-Dec 2

Family Life Ministry & Youth Ministry Courses

Course Number Title Day Times Room  Instructor

RPS*6141*01 Principles of Youth Ministry WTH 9:00 am - 4:00 pm Haggar East
September 19-20, 2007

RPS*6141*02 Principles of Youth Ministry SASU 9:00 am - 6:00 pm Haggar East

I September 22-23, 2007

RPS*6142*01 Practices of Youth Ministry WTH 9:00 am - 4:00 pm Haggar Ashmore
November 14-15, 2007

RPS*6142*02 Practices of Youth Ministry SASU 9:00 am - 6:00 pm Haggar Ashmore
November 17-18, 2007

RPS *6158*01 Spirituality of Leadership SA 9:00 am - 5:00 pm | St. Mark, Clark
Oct. 13 and Oct. 20, 2007 Plano

Catholic School Leadership Courses

Course Number
CSL*6364*01

Non-Public School Financial Dev.

9:00 am -4:00 pm

Room

Instructor
Klassen

CSL"636601

Internship

UNIVERSITY

OF

DALLAS

ScHooOL

To subscribe or for more information, please contact us at:

1845 East Northgate Drive ¢ Irving, Texas 75062

OF

MINISTRY

(972) 721- 4118 or (888) 447- 4777

ministry@udallas.edu * www.udallas.edu/ministry

Catholic Biblical School
2007-2008 First Year Classes
Class Days and Locations:

Dallas Diocese
Tuesday Mornings
St. Luke, Irving

Tuesday Evenings
SMU, Dallas

Wednesday Evenings™
Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Dallas

‘Wednesday Evenings
St. Rita, Dallas

Thursday Evenings*
St. Mark the Evangelist

Thursday Evenings*
St. Luke, Irving

Thursday Evenings
Prince of Peace, Plano

Fort Worth Diocese
Monday Evenings
All Saints, Fort Worth

Monday Evenings*
St. Joseph, Arlington

Tuesday Evenings*
All Saints, Fr. Worth

‘Wednesday Evenings
St. Bartholomew, Fort Worth

‘Thursday Evenings
St. Vincent de Paul, Arlingron

Saturdays
Notre Dame High School, Wichisa Falls

*Classes in Spanish
Courses available online,
and in Spanish & English

Adult Faith Formation Program

Saturdays at the University of Dallas
Courses include (Participants may
choose one or more)

Fall Semester 2007
Pentateuch
Fundamental Theology
Sacred Art and Architecture

History of Liturgy

Spring Semester 2008
Synoptic Gospels
Christian Anthropology
United States Church History
Ministry in the Church



